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PTA COMMITTEE MEETING

29th February 2016
Present;
Xenia Oakley, Chair
Mike Cawthra, Treasurer
Maria Martin, Headteacher
Sally Jackson, Bursar
Judith Gray, Yvonne Wood

1. Apologies for absence
These were received from Rachel Batchelor.
2. Treasurer’s report
Mike reported that there was £6345 in the bank. The October disco raised £657 and the January disco raised £521. The recent joint quiz with CRIS was a good night and made £367.50 profit. (CRIS would like a quiz once a term but the committee felt an annual quiz was better). The annual subs have been paid. Samantha Doyle is auditing last year’s PTA accounts.
3. Chair’s report
Xenia reported that the last disco went well, although in future the second disco will finish at 9pm. The quiz had been successful. Unfortunately, only two tickets had been sold for ‘Rugby Legends’. Parents may not have understood what is was, and some people dropped out.
4. Calendar of Events
· Get Growing Day 12.03.16 Jan Gulliford to be asked to send out notification. Sally advised that the roofers may be working that day, as the project has to be completed by the end of term and they are behind schedule. Maria to check with Jan what she has planned and where they will be working.
· Movie Night 18.03.16, 6.30-8pm Under the new licence, the PTA cannot charge for tickets, only refreshments. The wording therefore needs to be checked, as pupils will still be charged for attending. An aisle needs to be created in the seating arrangement in the hall. It is better if staff can be there at the start of the movie. Movie to be confirmed (the new releases come out on 21/3, but PTA were keen to get a movie night scheduled before the end of term).
· Joint Fun Run 22.05.16 CRIS had requested a barbecue to make it more of an event. Xenia will speak to Laura White and liaise with CRIS.
· Phil the Bag 13.04.16 Bags to be dropped off at Oaklee, Crawley Ridge, not at the school. 50/50 split with CRIS.
· Summer Fayre 25.06.16 Xenia would love this to be on the field. Maria advised there needs to be a contingency plan in case of poor weather.
· Ascot Colts and Fillies Club Family Fun Day 03.04.16 The PTA will get commission on tickets sold. This will be promoted via flyer, newsletter and website. There will be a code to quote for bookings which means the PTA gets £6 per ticket.
· Zumba for adults, date t.b.a. Xenia gave some background details and will gauge interest via PTA facebook page.

5. Newly New Uniform
This had all been set up by a parent, but there had been an issue with the name and she had withdrawn. It was agreed to keep it as ‘nearly new’. Xenia will see if another parent is willing to take it on and be the contact to co-ordinate it. Xenia asked if this could go in the school newsletter. The PTA only accepts logo uniform, not generic grey items.
6. Ideas for Funds Raised
· Outside Classroom No further progress had been made on this. Sally suggested a canopy over the terrace by the hall to create an outside learning space. It was noted that when the weather is good and we can use the field, then that is enough in itself (with the trim trail) without the need to provide further structures for the children. There was discussion over creating welly-boot storage in the undercroft.
· Climbing Wall Xenia showed details. Ravenscote have one. Maria will discuss the idea with staff. It was suggested to put it in the astro-turf area.
· IT resources Sally explained that a team had been set up to review IT (herself, Mr Manser, Mrs Turland, Mr Fitzgerald). They had met several times and also visited local schools. Once the plans are finalised, it would be the usual partnership arrangement for joint  funding of IT purchases between the school and PTA.
PTA asked for their noticeboard to be moved. Sally suggested it might be easier to have a second one with duplicate notices in a more prominent place.

7. Date of next meeting
Monday 18th April 2016 at 8pm.
Meeting closed at 9.10pm.

